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Westlecot Bowls Club

Minutes of Management Meeting held Wednesday 28th November 2018
Present:

	Chairperson:

 Mike Shawyer -   MS
Treasurer:

 John Anderson - JA

Secretary:
              Carole Coombs - CC

Outdoor Representative: Mike Jackson  -   MJ

Membership Officer:        Mikey Titcombe   MT

Treasurer Designate       Keith Williamson KW


	

	
	
	
	ACTION 

	1.
	Apologies
	      Peter Stewart President and Indoor Administrator
	

	2.
	Matters Arising from previous Minutes

	· MS will be fitting signage up shortly
· Led lighting.  Still ongoing. Looking at alternatives.

· JA to still look at Membership form to include asking about criminal record and covering GDPR
· Reward incentives still to be looked into by KW. 
· Strategic Plan will be discussed at AGM

· A meeting was held mid-October to discuss indoor leagues compared to other clubs. CC KW PS MT attended.  As a result, MT will be preparing Questionnaire for Indoor Members giving various suggestions on leagues for 2019/20.   KW handed out survey of Indoor Subscriptions and rink fees for other clubs for perusal and comparison.

· Package for new members to be taken forward to the next meeting

· The request to help with new members on a Friday evening outdoor to be carried over to the new committee for next season. MJ and MT to speak to S & D and Wilts team to try and set up a rota.

· The First Aid Box and Accident Book to now be located on shelf between the indoor green and lounge area in a visible position.

· Issuing of keys to MS MT and PS will be available shortly just waiting on Chubb to issue fobs. A procedure will follow.
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	3.
	Club Strategic Plan

	· Strategic Plan will be handed out and discussed at AGM

	MS MJ


	4..
	Membership

initiatives and progress
	· Open Day being planned for January/February 2019. and another Open Day on the same day as the Opening of the Green in April 2019. Taster sessions taking place on Saturdays 10-12noon from February being advertised in the Handymag.
· MT advised that he had received back 72 questionnaires and will be doing report to submit to the Management Team.  It was agreed that we would have a major session on membership and responses to the questionnaire at a date to be decided, at the next Management meeting


	MT
MT
MT

	5
	Revenue Task Force
	· KW met with Brian Whittingham and Claire Bouverie-Brine for a brain storming session on fundraising. As a result, a spreadsheet was prepared showing existing fundraising taking place and other opportunities, such as, Car parking, Bonus Ball, Advertising and Sponsorship.  We now need someone to take this forward.  
	KW

	6.
	Outdoor Green Plan
	· MJ issued a 5-year Outdoor Greens Plan for the Management Team.  The plan included consideration of contractors new watering systems alternative to booms due to lack of parts being available. The intention is to get both greens up to scratch and use the new green going both ways.  The concrete at far end of new green nearly completed by Denis Coombs and his team just waiting on quotes for carpeting of that area.

· MJ was asked by MS to get estimates for the recommendations submitted.
	MJ
MJ



	7.
	AGM Reports
	· MJ needs assistance with the Outdoor Administration job next season as he has been elected Middleton Cup Manager.
· PS not standing as Indoor Administrator. A meeting will be taking place shortly with 6 indoor members to discuss indoor help with friendlies and Indoor Administrator position.

· MS advised that he wanted to keep reports to a minimum at the AGM, therefore he would cover all key points and intended to concentrate mostly on the Strategic Plan.  JA would cover the Accounts and other Management Committee Members would be there to answer any relevant questions from the floor
	MJ

PS MS

	8.

8.
8
	Any Other Business
Any other business continued.
	· JA had been talking with a partner from St James Place Wealth Management, and received a draft proposal from them. The company offer a financial commitment over a three-year period of £1500 the first year £2,000 the 2nd year and £2500 the third year.  They would organise seminars at the club for members to attend.  They would give sponsorship and club support. It was agreed that MS would speak to them with a view to accepting the proposal. 
· MT advised that the Wyvern would like to hold their Xmas do at Westlecot in early January and wanted confirmation

Of the cost of room hire. CC to advise Gary Jackson.

· KW on behalf of Eileen advised that the Juniors attending each Thursday afternoons had been coming for some time now and wondered if we ought to try and get them to become members of the club.  It was agreed that they could continue to come along and pay agreed fee weekly but it was suggested that Jim Green and Eileen speak to the parents with a view to promoting membership.
· KW also requested confirmation of cost of National Comps at the club. This was confirmed as £4.00.
· CC requested that we look at the Hire of lounge charges again for private functions.  KW & CC to come up with suggestions at next meeting. 

· MS advised that at another meeting requested by Garrards. It was agreed that, as fixtures had already been arranged there would be no change to 2019 season. but it was proposed that at Garrards AGM in January they will put in a resolution to disband and join Westlecot from the 2020 season.  
· MS advised that in Peter Stewarts report on Indoor Administration, he showed great concern with matches not being re-arranged and the loss of revenue to the club.  Various options considered. After discussion it was agreed that MT would look at any games not played and give Team Leaders a date for the game to be played on.  We need to ensure that games are played during the season and paid for.  Solutions for the future to be looked at.
· MS advised that the Indoor LED Lighting on Peter’s report has been included in the 5-year strategic plan.
· The Electronic Scoreboard is also a consideration on the 5-year plan.

· It was considered the indoor booking system to be too expensive at this time. JA may be able to look at building a version on the website at a later date
· PS had advised in his report that volunteers have now come forward for dealing with the lights in the indoor. Dough Haigh, James Robb, Jamie Little Dave Templar. Paul Kistle agreed to arrange training.

· MS advised that to meet health and safety requirements in the kitchen we had received two estimates for a gas interlock system, Hood and extraction unit. Both quotes similar.  It was agreed that the Maintenance Co-ordinator should appoint the preferred installer.

· MS advised that the Maintenance Co-ordinator’s job was not really working as Denis Coombs was having to undertake most of the work himself due to not being able to find local firms to undertake small tasks. It was agreed we would look for a person who is looking for a few hours per week to help with the general maintenance. 

· It was resolved that the signatories on the club bank accounts be changed to: Michael Shawyer, Keith Williamson, Peter Stewart and Carole Coombs.  The change effects accounts held with: Santander, NatWest and Coventry Building Society.  It was further resolved that online banking with Santander be allowed and to facilitate this the signing rules on the account will be any one signature.
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	9.
	The next meeting
	· The AGM will be held on Friday 30/11/18 commencing at 8.15pm. 
· The next meeting of the new committee will be decided after the AGM
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